NOTICE RE: ASSESSMENT APPEALS

MANITOBA MUNICIPAL BOARD

RETURN TO IN PERSON APPEARANCES

EFFECTIVE APRIL 1, 2024 all Assessment Appeal Hearings shall take place, in person, at the Manitoba Municipal Board Office at 1144 - 363 Broadway Avenue, in Winnipeg.

This Notice also applies to all Assessment Appeal Management Pre-hearings and Preliminary Hearings.

This Notice does not apply to Assessment Appeal Case Management Conferences (CMCs). CMCs will continue virtually (via Teams meeting) or teleconference until further notice.

Unless otherwise provided for herein, this Notice does not impact any matters that as of today's date, have already been scheduled to proceed to a hearing virtually, either pursuant to a Municipal Board Order or a Municipal Board Hearing Notice expressly indicating that the proceeding will be conducted virtually (via Teams Meeting). Those previously scheduled matters that are set to proceed to a hearing virtually after April 1, 2024, will continue as currently planned.

If parties have a matter already scheduled for a virtual hearing, they may request an in person hearing. The request should be made at least 30 days in advance to the attention of The Municipal Board Secretary/Chief Administrative Officer at: Erin.Wills@gov.mb.ca or (204) 945-4014. The Municipal Board will continue to implement flexibility, on the request of the parties, and where circumstances allow.

Doug Dobrowolski/Municipal Board Chair

Date: January 19, 2024